Brooklyn Conservation Commission

Special Meeting Minutes

Brooklyn Town Hall

September 8, 2014
Present:  Diane Wimmer, Chair; Jeannine Noel; Michael Oatley; Harry Adams; Dana Heilemann
Bev Thornton absent with notice.

The meeting was called to order by D. Wimmer at 7:37 pm.

A Motion to approve the August 4, 2014 meeting minutes was made by H. Adams.  Seconded by D. Heilemann.  No discussion.  Unanimously approved.  
No subdivision reviews.

The commission discussed the budget.  A check is to be released for the signs for Davis Park.  
The commission discussed Spooky Nights.  Members are painting recycled jugs for the tower which will be built by Parks & Rec.  The commission will ask for donations of live pumpkins for the event.  The next Spooky Nights meeting is scheduled for October 2, 2014 at 6:15 p.m. at the Brooklyn Fairgrounds.
D. Wimmer updated the commission on the timber harvest at Davis Park.  The timber harvest has been completed and the parking lot has been started.  
M. Oatley updated the commission on the disc golf course.  Three baskets have been installed in the 18-hole course.  Help is needed from the town to install the tee boxes and remaining baskets, as well as, clearing brush and downed trees on the walking trails.  The sign images are at the sign company.  The signs will be ready in early October.  The commission discussed the need for wood and brackets to build the frame for the kiosk.  
H. Adams notified the commission that the gate leading into the natural area at Riverside Park is off its hinges and it is being held up by a cord.  D. Wimmer to contact First Selectman Ives as to the status of the replacement gate.  
No correspondence or public comment. 
Motion to Adjourn was made by D. Heilemann.  Seconded by M. Oatley.  Unanimously approved.  The meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm.   The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 6, 2014.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Jeannine Noel 

